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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2008-1091
Sponsor: Council Member Joost
Date of Introduction: November 125, 2008
Committee(s) of Reference: F
Date of Analysis: November 25, 2008
Type of Action: Ordinance Code amendment
Bill Summary: The bill amends Ordinance Code Chapter 106 – Budget and Accounting Code – with regard to pension funding to provide that, regardless of the financial performance of the City’s pension funds in any particular year, the City shall not forego making its annual pension contribution to the funds and shall not redirect funds that would otherwise be used to make the pension contributions to other uses.
Background Information: The City’s annual contributions to its three pension plans (General Employees, Corrections Officers, Police and Fire) are determined on the basis of actuarial reports produced every year (for the General Employees and Corrections Officers pensions) or every 3 years (Police and Fire Pension) which report the funds’ current asset values and calculate the funds’ liabilities for promised future benefits.  The actuarial reports provide two annual cost figures for each pension fund – “normal cost” and “unfunded actuarial accrued liability” (UAAL).  Normal cost represents the present value of benefits that have accrued to participating pension members during the current fiscal year.  UAAL represents an annual contribution to the total unfunded liability of a pension plan amortized over a long time period (30 to 40 years).  The normal cost remains fairly constant on a year-to-year basis ($13.5-14.1 million per year in recent years for the General Employees pension).  The UAAL can very widely year-to-year based on the performance of the investments of the funds’ assets (from $4 million to $16 million per year over the past several years for the General Employees Pension).  When the stock markets were producing exceptional returns in the 1990s and thereby reducing the unfunded liability of the pensions, the City chose to take a payment holiday and use the funds that would typically be used for the UAAL contribution for other purposes.  This bill would prohibit this practice and require that both normal cost and UAAL contributions be made every year in an effort to reach and maintain full funding status regardless of temporary market conditions.
Policy Impact Area: Pension funding
Fiscal Impact: Undetermined; would prohibit pension contribution holidays based on temporary investment returns.
Analyst: Clements
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